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Business Administrator Services

Forum Minutes

February 9, 2011   -    9:00 a.m. to 11:00 a.m.

Kent Student Center Governance Chambers

Joe Vitale – Director, Talent Management (Human Resources)

Independent Contractors

The current paper process of completing independent contractor forms will be upgraded to an electronic process beginning March 1, 2011.  The electronic process will be timelier and will be stored in a secured data site.  Workshops were held the week of Feb. 14 in Moulton Hall and a webinar on Feb. 23 was also offered providing details of the new electronic processes, procedures and the consequences of misrepresenting job classifications.  Presenters of the workshops and webinars were Joe Vitale, Director of Talent Management; Paula DiVencenzo, Tax Manager and Mike Pfahl, Associate University Counsel.  

The online Independent Contractor Determination Form (ICDF) is to be used by University departments to submit a request for an independent contractor to work at the University.  This form provides information to Human Resources to complete a review to ensure that the individual being requested to perform independently contracted services is not a University employee, nor will be performing any duties that a University employee would normally be performing.  

The ICDF can be found in the forms library on the HR website at www.kent.edu/hr/forms/misc, under the Employment and Compensation section of the HR website at http://www.kent.edu/hr/employment/checklist.cfm   or on the BAS website in the forms library www.kent.edu/BAS.  The landing page of the ICDF provides information on what is needed to complete the form as well as the University’s independent contractor policy.  NOTE:  A draft agreement or draft contract must be submitted as an attachment at the time the form is completed.  You cannot start the form and save it with the intent to finish it later.

Differences between the online form and the old paper form
· Questions have been changed to reflect continuously changing laws and/or IRS guidelines

· Independent contractor agreement (unsigned draft) must be attached
· Approvals streamlined

· Email notifications of approval sent 

· Database will be created and easily utilized
· NOTE:  Accounts Payable documentation requirements will not change

A draft agreement must be obtained and provided with the submission of the ICDF.  A link to a generic agreement is available on both of the HR websites listed above and is also accessible using the link provided within the ICDF form.   

SERVICES CANNOT BE PERFORMED BY AN “INDEPENDENT CONTRACTOR” PRIOR TO THE REVIEW AND APPROVAL BY HUMAN RESOURCES.

In all cases, the ICDF forms are to be completed by university personnel; in no case is the form to be completed by the potential independent contractor.

University policy does not permit an individual to be both a university employee and an independent contractor in the same calendar year.  An IRS red flag is raised when both a 1099 and a W-2 are issued to the same individual in the same year.  

There is a six month limitation for each independent contractor contract; the entire process will need to be repeated if the independent contractor relationship is to be continued after six months.  With continuously changing laws it is necessary to determine every six months whether the working relationship still qualifies as an independent contractor vs. a university employee.

There are instances when groups of people will need to be hired for a specific event but qualify individually as independent contractors (examples would include security, referees, teaching co-ops etc.).   Although individual information will be required from and for each person, you can contact Sandy Taylor in HR Service and Support at ext. 2-0771 for a multiple or group form.

Turn-a-round time for approval can be expected within 1-2 days.  Delays will occur if the request is incomplete.  

Letters of non-compliance will be sent to department heads informing them of procedures that are not being followed.  

Questions were asked in regards to honorariums.  An honorarium is a voluntary payment that is given to a person for services for which fees are not legally or traditionally required; honoraria are typically used to help cover costs for volunteers or guest speakers.  Honorarium does not appear in the tax codes and would therefore be dependent on individual cases that must pass the independent contractor guidelines test.  An honorarium can be classified as an employee or as an independent contractor dependent on the ICDF findings.  Determination depends upon the specific facts and will require review of who, what, when, where and why responses.
Questions on completing the ICDF form should be directed to Sandy Taylor, Special Assistant in HR Service and Support.  

Claire Coseno – Senior Business Manager
Research and Sponsored Programs/Division of Graduate Studies

Department Funding Forms

Current KSU graduate students attending or presenting at professional conferences or workshops may be eligible for travel reimbursement.  Eligible requests are funded on a first come, first serve basis as monies become available from unused priority funding requests.
Claire reviewed the form that is to be completed and forwarded to the Division of Graduate Studies.  If the amount is not known at the time the form is completed, the student should advise in the comments section.  GSS (Graduate Student Senate) will be responsible for submitting the expense reimbursements for payment, thus eliminating duplicate reimbursements as a result of the expenses submitted by both the department of record and GSS.  Graduate Student Senate (GSS) will contact the department of record when the applicant’s travel expense report and funding form is received.

Original receipts are required for all expenses subject to reimbursement.

Jo Ann Gustafson – Director, Internal Audit

University’s Collection of Public Funds

Internal Audit is completing an audit of the University’s processes involving the collection of public funds.  Public funds is to encompass all cash, checks, debit/credit cards, money orders, ACH and EFT transfers received by any employee or department in payment of services or goods provided by Kent State University.  

A survey will be going out to all departments.  A survey should be completed for each revenue collection point in your department including but not limited to office collection, online payments, off-site collection etc.  The data to be collected from each department will include the following:
· Does the department generate revenue?

· What is the estimated annual revenue amount collected?

· What is the source/purpose of the funds collected and estimated volume for FY 2010?

· What types of payments are received?

· Do you use CASHNet?

· Which of the CASHNet modules do you use?  Gateway, Storefront, both etc

· Does your department utilize a Tranz machine?

· Does your department utilize software other than CashNet for point of sale processes?

Internal Audit will indentify revenue points, identify persons responsible for collection and processing of payments and review the proper safeguarding of public funds received.  
CASHNet is a secure payment website hosted by Kent State University and is the preferred system to be used for the collection and processing of University funds.  
Any departments currently using PayPal should contact Internal Audit.  PayPal is not an acceptable source for receiving University funds or for payment of items purchased for university business.
Departments who receive credit cards as a source of payment must properly store credit card numbers.  Tranz machines should only print the last 4 digits of a credit or debit card number.

The “Administrative policy regarding protection of university funds”  7-02.2 can be found in the policy register on the HR website at http://cmsprod.uis.kent.edu/about/administration/universitycounsel/policyreg/.

Katie Brown – Manager, Accounts Payable

Purchasing Card Update

Effective April 1, 2011 Kent State University purchasing cards and corporate credit cards will be transitioned to JPMorgan Chase.  The currently used Bank of America cards will no longer be valid after March 31, 2011.  

Existing cardholders will receive new applications via email in February.  The new purchasing card policy and procedures will be published in February and will be available on both the Accounts Payable and BAS websites.  

Mandatory on-line training will be held in March for the p-card cardholders, reconcilers and approvers.  Cards will not be issued unless training has been completed.

If your department is requesting a new p-card (not an existing cardholder), a new application must be completed.  The new purchasing card cardholder application can be found on the Accounts Payable website at http://www.kent.edu/controller/accountspayable/purchasing/index.cfm.  

Contact Rosa York in Accounts Payable if your department will need a new card prior to April 1, 2011.

Changes to Grant and Cost Share Purchases  

Grant and cost share purchases can no longer be charged to a departmental p-card.

· A grant p-card must be used for all grant and cost share purchases

· Use of grant card allows grant funded expenditures to be adequately tracked and authorized

· Expenditures will be routed to the grant accountant for approval

· Cardholder application contains a Grant Funded check box to indicate that the transactions will be expensed to a grant or cost share

Katie Brown – Manager, Accounts Payable

Gift Reporting Forms

Gifts to non-employees must be tracked and reported according to the IRS guidelines using form 1099-MISC.  The source of a gift (whether donated or from an outside source) does not affect the need to report the gift to Accounts Payable by completing the Non-Employee Gift Reporting form.  1099’s are issued by Accounts Payable on a calendar year (Jan 1 – Dec 31) basis.  Gifts must be reported in the year the gift is issued.

A gift reporting form (including final approval) should be submitted to Accounts Payable within 30 days of the gift issuance but all gift reporting forms must be received by Accounts Payable no later than January 10th of each year for gifts issued in the prior calendar year.  If Kent State does not properly file 1099’s with the IRS, Kent State is subject to fines and penalties per the IRS tax guidelines.
Steve Finley – Manager, Mail Services
Mail Services Survey

Mail Services recently sent out a flyer requesting departmental contact information.  Please send the following information to Steve at sfinley7@kent.edu by April 17, 2011:

· Department name

· Office location

· Person that sorts and/or distributes mail within your department (include direct phone number and email address)

· Person responsible for organizing outgoing mail and package preparation (include direct phone number and email address)

This information will be used strictly by Mail Services to advise of postal rate changes, in the event of safety concerns involving mail or delivered packages, or to suggest ways to save your department money either in processing or postage on your outgoing mail.

Steve Finley – Manager, Mail Services

Completing On-Line Work Orders

Mail Services work orders are now available online and can be found on both the Mail Services website at www.kent.edu/mailservices or in the forms library on the BAS website at www.kent.edu.  To ensure that the newest version of the form is always used, you are encouraged to bookmark the Mail Services website and not the direct link to the form.  
The new form is a .pdf fillable form that contains a “Submit” button that will send the completed form to Mail Services utilizing your desktop email application. Once you click on the “Submit” button you will be prompted to select an email client.  When submitting the work order you will have the opportunity to add additional text to the email or attach a mailing list to be used for addressing of the mailing.  NOTE:  The .pdf form is not compatible with all computers and it has been found that individual computer settings may hinder the full capability of the form and its submission.  Adobe Reader 9 or 10 is required.  When submitting the form the attachment should appear with a file extension .pdf.  If your attachment contains a file description other than .pdf please print the form and fax to Mail Services at 2-2056.
A work order is required:

· Anytime an outside vendor is used (HKM, Labels and Letters, DataBase Mailing, Printing Concepts, HotCards etc.) 
· Services such as addressing, tabbing, folding, inserting etc are requested  
· If a department requests notification of postage and associated fees for a mailing

A paper copy of the work order must accompany any mail that requires addressing, tabbing folding, inserting etc. or if the department requires notification of the mailing costs.  

Work orders are to be completed by the department sending the mailing and should never be completed by an outside vendor.  If an outside vendor is used for printing and addressing purposes and the outside vendor will be delivering the mail to the Kent Post Office, the outside vendor must supply Mail Services with a copy of the postal paperwork pertaining to the mailing.  The work order will be matched to the outside vendor paperwork and a copy of the work order will be returned to the mailing department.
A completed work order will ensure that the proper departmental index is charged for a specific mailing, ensure that the desired services requested by the department are completed and supply Mail Services with contact information in the event there are questions with the outgoing mail request.

Requests for afternoon pickups must be called into Mail Services at ext. 2-2164 by noon for same day pick up. 
Vicki Ladd – Administrative Assistant, Financial Reporting and Cash Management

Misc.

1099’s

All 1099’s received by university departments should be forwarded to the Treasury Tax Department located in Room 232 Schwartz Center.  

Equipment Inventory Report
Inventory confirmation reports were sent out January 28, 2011. Every two years departments are required to verify possession of tagged equipment and items within their department with a value of $2,500 or more.  If your department has disposed of or transferred equipment, proper reporting must be forwarded to Jacky Kovach in the Controller’s office to remove the item(s) from the inventory list.  A direct link to the property disposition form is: http://www.kent.edu/about/administration/business/financial/controller/forms/upload/Inventory-Control-Property-Disposition-Form-6.xls. 
A new form, called the “Equipment Coordinator Form” was also sent out requesting departments to list a departmental employee that is responsible for keeping track of the equipment and completion of the inventory biennial report.
NOTE:  If you completed an inventory report last year in FY10 your next verification of inventory will be next year in FY 12.
Any questions regarding the reporting process should be directed to Jacky Kovach at ext. 2-8628.
Tammy Slusser, Controller

External Financial Reporting

Tammy reminded the BAS forum members that any financial reports sent outside of the university must be forwarded to the Controller’s office for review prior to being sent out.  The Controller’s office must verify the source of the data and validation with Banner reporting.  
NEXT BAS FORUM

WEDNESDAY

April 13, 2011
KENT STUDENT CENTER

GOVERNANCE CHAMBERS
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